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It is profoundly regrettable that the Administration has decid-

ed to prolong an uncertain future for nearly one million 

young people who have come to the United States of America 

as children from many different nations, and who have fully 

and freely cooperated with the federal governmentôs require-

ments to be registered under the Deferred Action for Child-

hood Arrivals Executive Order.  
 

In choosing to rescind DACA, the President has chosen to 

ignore the opinions of a large majority of Americans who 

support its continuation. Our Dreamers are blessings for our 

country in pursuing their educations, serving in our military, 

boosting our economy and making important contributions to 

this nation through the work they do, the volunteer service 

they pursue, and the perspectives and ideas they offer. Simple 

justice should compel our nation to honor these contributions 

by providing legal protection until a permanent resolution can 

be attained. 
 

I recognize that DACA is not and was never intended to be a 

permanent solution to help these young people. Yet, until 

Congress enacts just and compassionate immigration reform, 

however long that may take, these young people should not 

be subject to deportation and their families should not be torn 

apart. I pray that our elected officials will set aside their acri-

monious partisan differences and find a way to address the 

challenges of a comprehensive immigration solution that will 

preserve our cherished heritage of being a generous, compas-

sionate and welcoming nation. 
 

To DACA youth and your families, I understand the fear and 

anxiety you face, and I value your God-given gifts and your 

commitment to your families more than you know. Be as-

sured that the Catholic Church in Georgia will continue to 

care for you with generosity and compassion through our 

parishes, Catholic Charities and other agencies. 
 

  Most Reverend Wilton D. Gregory 

  Archbishop of Atlanta 
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The cancellation of the DACA program is reprehensible. It 

causes unnecessary fear for DACA youth and their families. 

These youth entered the U.S. as minors and often know 

America as their only home. The Catholic Church has long 

watched with pride and admiration as DACA youth live out 

their daily lives with hope and a determination to flourish and 

contribute to society: continuing to work and provide for their 

families, continuing to serve in the military, and continuing to 

receive an education. Now, after months of anxiety and fear 

about their futures, these brave young people face deporta-

tion. This decision is unacceptable and does not reflect who 

we are as Americans. 
 

The Church has recognized and proclaimed the need to wel-

come young people: 'Whoever welcomes one of these chil-

dren in my name welcomes me; and whoever welcomes me 

does not welcome me but the one who sent me' (Mark 9:37). 

Today, our nation has done the opposite of how Scripture 

calls us to respond. It is a step back from the progress that we 

need to make as a country. Today's actions represent a heart-

breaking moment in our history that shows the absence of 

mercy and good will, and a short-sighted vision for the future. 

DACA youth are woven into the fabric of our country and of 

our Church, and are, by every social and human measure, 

American youth. 
 

We strongly urge Congress to act and immediately resume 

work toward a legislative solution. We pledge our support to 

work on finding an expeditious means of protection for 

DACA youth. 
 

As people of faith, we say to DACA youth ï regardless of 

your immigration status, you are children of God and wel-

come in the Catholic Church. The Catholic Church supports 

you and will advocate for you. 
 

  His Eminence Cardinal Daniel N. DiNardo 

  Archbishop of Galveston-Houston, USCCB President 
 

  Most Reverend Jos® H. Gomez  

  Archbishop of Los Angeles, USCCB Vice President 
 

  Most Reverend Joe S. V§squez 

  Bishop of Austin, Chair, USCCB Committee on Migration 
 

  Most Reverend Joseph J. Tyson  

  Bishop of Yakima, Chair, USCCB Subcommittee on  

  Pastoral Care of Migrants, Refugees, and Travelers  
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À We ask that you offer a prayer for those who have died, especially for: Howard 
Hoge, Craig Cavalli, Annette Lange Boehnlein, Miguel Angel Velazquez, Jose Anto-
nio Mares Cruz, Walter Foster, Lisa Abrogue¶a, and Frances Beirne. 
 

 Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them.  
 May their souls and the souls of all the faithful departed,  
 through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen. 
 

Also, please pray for those who are sick, especially for: Diego Castellanos, Robert 
Munroe, Kay Reese, Tera Doughlas, Janis Dotson, Dylan Diaz Tinoco, Julia  
Robinson, Howard Johnson, Deacon Bob Hauert, Barbara Hawthorne, Millie Elliott, 
Eduardo Sarmiento Lopez, Brenda Markham, Francie Mooney, Rebecca DuVall, and 
Brenda Uhler. 
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September 2 & 3 

Offertory: $18,922.00 

Electronic Offertory: $13,415.54 

Total Offertory: $32,337.54 

Catholic University: $1,254.00

This weekendôs second collection is the 

monthly appeal for our parish St. Vin-

cent de Paul Society. 
 

Next weekendôs second collection is for 

the IHM Debt Reduction Fund. 

IHM offers electronic giving as a way to automate your reg-

ular weekly giving and all second and special collections as 

well. E-giving is convenient for individuals and provides 

much needed donation consistency for the congregation. 
 

E-Giving lets you go to ihmatlanta.org at any time to set up 

an automatic donation plan, change your donation plan, 

make a one-time donation or view your online donation his-

tory. 
 

Please contact Rich Plachta, Business Manager, with any 

questions or for additional information. 

The Catholic Foundation of North Georgia gratefully recognized 

24 new members to the Deo Gratias Society in August at a special 

Mass and luncheon with Archbishop Gregory.  We are thankful for 

all of our parishioners who have remembered this parish in their 

wills or estate plans.  
 

If you have already included our parish in your will or estate plans, 

please contact Juliet Greco at the Catholic Foundation (404-497-9440 or 

jgreco@cfnga.org) so that you can be recognized at future events. 

with Monsignor Al 
 

April 25-May 3, 2018 
 

 2 Nights in Assisi Ŀ 5 Nights in Rome Ŀ Papal Audience  

Major Basilicas Ŀ Vatican Museums Ŀ Sistine Chapel  

Catacombs Ŀ Coliseum Ŀ Daily Mass  
  

$2,990 per person early registration*  
*Increases to $3,090 after October 25. Based on double occupancy.  

($1,990 ground only)  
 

For more information, see the brochure available in the church narthex  

and at the parish office; contact Bret Thoman, OFS, St. Francis  

Pilgrimages, 404-418-6683 or bret@stfrancispilgrimages.com; or visit 
www.stfrancispilgrimages.com. 

We are getting ready to create a new photo directory and we need you to make it  

complete! Our directory will showcase our families, provide contact information, and 

become a useful resource to keep us connected. By participating, you will receive a 

printed and electronic version of the new directory and an 8x10 copy of your photo. 
 

Schedule your appointment today at the parish website! 
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September 12 & 16 
There will be training sessions for all IHM Parishioners in 4th grade or higher 

who would like to be an altar server held in the church on Tuesday, September 

12 from 6:30 - 8:00 p.m. and Saturday, September 16 from 11:30 a.m. - 1:00 

p.m.  Parents please plan to stay for the first 15 minutes.  Please contact Minis-

try Leader, James Martin, at jmartinjd@gmail.com with any questions. 
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Tuesday, September 12 
There will be a Menôs Club Meeting on Tuesday, September 12th in the Lower 

Level of the Church.  The meeting will be from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. with din-

ner provided for a $10.00 donation, and all new members attending eat free.   
 

John Hoffman  Ph.D. hails  from W.N.Y., ex-seminarian, knows the art of snow 

shoveling, roots for the mighty Buffalo Bills, toss in 50 years of teaching for 

excitement, now evolving into grand parenting and still seeing each day as one 

more chance to get it right. 
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Thursday, September 14 

All are invited to join us on Thursday, September 14, at 7:00 p.m. in Middle 

School classroom 8-1 for a presentation by John Lanier, a Marist grad and the 

Executive Director of the Ray C. Anderson Foundation.  Mr. Anderson was the 

founder of Interface, a carpet tile company that incorporates recyclable material 

in the manufacture of its products. He was a pioneer in industrial environmental-

ism and sustainability.  John wants to share his grandfatherôs, as well as his 

own, story on the intersection of faith and environmental stewardship 
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Volunteers for the OLPH Auxiliary will be selling raffle tickets after all Masses 

the weekends of September 9 & 10 and September 16 & 17.  Tickets are only $1 

each or a book of 6 for $5.  Please support the Cancer hospice by purchasing 

tickets after Mass.   
 

If you are able to help with ticket sales either weekend, or if you would like to 

sell tickets to neighbors or coworkers, please contact Ministry Leaders James 

and Mary Pat Martin at jmartinjd@gmail.com.  Thank you in advance for sup-

porting this Ministry of IHM. 
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Saturday, September 23 

Are you a new or existing IHM parishioner wanting to participate in ministries 

that serve children and vulnerable adults?  Is your Archdiocese of Atlanta Safe 

Environment clearance about to expire?  If you answered yes to either of the 

above, then please consider pre-registering for a 3 hour VIRTUS Protecting 

Godôs Children training session.  
 

The next parish session will be held on Saturday, September 23, 9:30 a.m.-12:30 

p.m. in the IHM Lower Level.  Visit www.ihmatlanta.org for more information 

on how to register. 
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Saturday, October 7 

Our IHM Picnic is coming up on Saturday, October 7! Gear up now with shirts, 

blankets, and more at the online store! Visit http://tiny.cc/ihmpicnic today! 

'2)%&3(!2% 
Wednesdays, Starting September 6 
GriefShare is a bereavement support group 

open to anyone in our community or parish, 

sponsored by the Stepping Stones Ministry.  

The group meets on Wednesdays, 7:00-8:45 

p.m., starting on September 6.  We will dis-

cuss a different topic at each session.  All are 

welcome to join us as their schedule allows. 
 

For more information about the program,  

contact Margaretann Harris at  

griefshare@ihmatlanta.org or 404-483-3559.   

More information can also be found at http://

www.ihmatlanta.org/griefshare. 

 

2%$ #2/33 ",//$ $2)6% 
Wednesday, September 13 

Our next Red Cross Blood Drive will be  

held on Wednesday, September 13, 3:00-8:00 

p.m. in the Historic Church. Visit 

www.redcrossblood.org and use the sponsor 

code ñIHMò to schedule an appointment or 

call Nikki VanDerGrinten at 770-986-4996. 

The cut-off date for donor eligibility is July 

19.  Drop-ins are welcomed.  Chick Fil-A  

coupons will be given to all those who donate.  

Remember, your donation may save or extend 

the life of three people!  
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The IHM Athletic Association has opened 

basketball registration for Kindergarten, 

grades 1-2 and grades 3-8. Registration is 

completed at www.ihmaa.org. Registration 

closes on September 7 and space is limited, so 

please do not delay and register today. 

 

Registration for IHM Cheerleading for grades 

4-8 is open until October 1 and can be com-

pleted at www.ihmaa.org. 
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Attention 55 and older group, known as 

ñIHMERSò (Interesting Happenings for Mem-

bers): If you haven't had a chance to become a 

part of our group and to sign up to be notified 

of our quarterly luncheon programs, please 

call or email our facilitator, Ms. ñB.J.ò Abra-

ham at bjstory@hotmail.com or 404-633-

3277. We look forward to meeting, mixing, 

and mingling with all of you!  Watch the bul-

letins for meeting notices -- shooting for Oc-

tober for next gathering. 
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Mark your calendars! Our first meeting for parents of First Communion candidates 

will take place on September 18 at 6:30 p.m. in the church. Eligible students will 

receive their First Eucharist during regular Mass times on the weekends of May 5-6 

and May 12-13, 2018. Preparation will take place throughout the school year, includ-

ing the studentôs first celebration of the Sacrament of Penance (confession), which 

will occur at special penance services in November.  
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Do you love your Catholic faith? Are you encouraged by the growing number of 

people who are joining the Catholic Church as adults? We need your help to wel-

come our newest members. As an RCIA sponsor you will be paired with a candidate 

(baptized adult from another Christian tradition) or a catechumen (unbaptized adult) 

whom you will accompany through the process of sacramental initiation. You do not 

have to be an ñexpertò or a perfect example. All you need is a willingness to support, 

pray for, and connect someone to our Catholic community. Please contact Drew 

Denton in the parish office if you are interested in learning more. 

Each September the Church recognizes and blesses everyone who has answered the 

call to serve as a catechist this year. Join us in thanking and praying for our cate-

chists, who are ñliving as missionary disciplesò and inviting others to do the same.   
 

O God, our Heavenly Father, you have given us the gift of these catechists 

to be heralds of the Gospel to our parish family. We lift them up to you in 

thanksgiving and intercede for them concerning their hopes and needs. May 

we be attentive to the presence of your Word in them, a Word that lifts up 

and affirms, calls forth and challenges, is compassionate and consoles. We 

pray that our parish family will always be blessed with those who have re-

sponded to the call to share in Christôs prophetic mission as catechists. May 

we too be open to the universal call to service that Christ addresses to all of 

his disciples, contributing our gifts to the communion of faith, the Church. 

We ask this in Jesusô name. Amen. 



 

 

Weôre asking for every family to help provide dinner for Edge 

& Lifeteen this year.  If 3-4 families sign up each week, you 

will only have to do this ONE time during the school year. 

Pick the date that works best for you and coordinate with the 

other families what you will bring.   

 

Sign up here: http://tiny.cc/youthdinner. 

 

We are looking for teens to help with serving at the 5:00 p.m. 

Life Teen Mass.  
 

If you would like to serve as a lector, minister of hospitality, 

or Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion, please contact 

Elaine Phillips (ephillips@ihmatlanta.org) or Jeff Bush 

(jbush@ihmatlanta.org). 

June 17-22, 2018  Ŀ  Hardeeville, SC 

9th grade & up 

$100 deposit reserves your spot! 
Go to http://tiny.cc/catholicheart to sign up! 

Counts for 4 Works of Mercy for SPX and all service hours for Marist for 2018-2019! 

 

There will be an informational meeting about our High School Mission trip on  

Wednesday, October 4, 7:00-8:00 p.m. in the lower level of the church.  
 

Deposits will be taken during the meeting to reserve your spot!  
 

Go to www.heartworkcamp.com to get a first glimpse at what itôs all about.  


